January 8, 2003

Dale Hardy Roberts, Secretary

Missouri Public Service Commission 

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

Re:
Commission Case No. TC-2002-1077; BPS Telephone Company, et al, v. VoiceStream Wireless Corporation, et al.
Dear Mr. Roberts:

Please be advised that there is an error in the Reply Brief of Staff, filed January 7, 2003.  The last sentence of the Argument section of the brief should read:  “Under the procedures established by Section 252(a) of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, it is the responsibility of the carriers (the Respondents in this case) requesting interconnection agreements with incumbent local exchange carriers (the Complainants in this case) to initiate the negotiation process.”

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

/s/ Bruce H. Bates

Bruce H. Bates

Cc:  
Office of the Public Counsel


W.R. England/Brian McCartney


Mark P. Johnson


Leo J. Bub


